HEBRON STORM WATER MANAGEMENT BOARD
MINUTES OF APRIL 11, 2023

The Hebron Storm Water Management Board meeting of April 11, 2023 was called to
order by President Frank Stalbaum. In attendance were Merle Foresman, Walt Justice, Frank
Stalbaum, MCO Representative Randy Decker, Attorney Brett Galvan, and Recording Secretary
Joanne E. Hansen. Council Liaison Kevin Joseph was not in attendance.

!
Approval of Minutes - On motion of Frank $talbaum, seconded by Merle Foresman, and
duly carried 3-0 the minutes from the March 14, 2023 meeting were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report - President Stalbaum read the following Treasurer’s Report.

6501 Stormwater

Fund Balance as of March 1, 2023 $137,796.26
Revenue Receipted for month $ 25,693.44
Disbursements for month ‘ $ 25,043.57
Fund Balance as of March 30, 2023 $138,626.33

On motion of Merle Foresman, seconded by Walt Justice, and duly carried 3-0, the
Treasurer’s Report was approved as submitted.

Claims - On motion of Walt Justice, secondéd by Merle Foresman, and duly carried 3-0,
the Claims were approved as presented.

Public Works Report - Randy Decker submitted the following report:
Old Business

« We received a complaint regarding water in the alley off Washington Street to Main Street near
Goodbyes. We found a sump pump discharging water from 110 W. Sigler. We shut the water off
for an hour and the sump never stopped running. We changed the meter on January 4, 2022, and
found that the house has 2 cisterns and 4 pumps running. The first time we checked the water
sample we had no chlorine in it but the second time we did. We will keep investigating. Update:
Mr. Decker noted that the Town had two major rains, however, the sump pumps were not
running and the area remains dry. He stated as soon as we take it off the list, it will become a
problem again.

+ 309 S. Van Buren had a sinkhole that we ran our camera through and found that it had a small
hole in the top of the tile. This tile is roughly 12 ft. deep so digging is not an option. We will
explore getting this section of the pipe lined. Update: We have awarded the work and as soon as
we get the funds from OCRA we will begin the project.



New Business

» Locust, Orange, and Olive Street backed up for a short time during the last heavy rain event.
This was due to Dog Lake Ditch being extremely high from the rain.

» At the corner of Church and Adams we had a sinkhole next to a catch basin. We used the vac
truck to excavate down to the pipe. We found several crushed tiles that ran into this basin. We
made a very temporary fix.

Mr. Decker further reported that Park Ridge’s storm system is on the GIS.

Merle Foresman asked about the flags in Snake Flats. Mr. Decker stated that the flags
could probably be removed by the end of the week as Wessler’s work should be done.

There being nothing further before the Board, on motion of Walt Justice, seconded by
Merle Foresman, and duly carried 3-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne E. Hansen

Approved:

Frank Stalbaum



